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Dear students, faculties, and staffs at Faculty/Graduate School of Economics

June 21, 2021

On Sunday, June 20th, the state of emergency in seven prefectures, including Tokyo, was
finally lifted. Today, the University of Tokyo's new activity restriction guideline "The 2021
University of Tokyo Activity Restrictions Guideline for Preventing the Spread of Coronavirus
Disease 2019 (COVID-19)" was announced. In the old guideline, levels 0 to 4 were used, but
in the new guideline, the notation was changed to levels S to E, and the activity restrictions
for each level were slightly revised to reflect the latest knowledge about the pandemic. At the
same time, the alert level was lowered to level A from level B, which corresponds to the former
pre-1. Level A corresponds to level 0.5 of the old guideline. At that level, research activities
can be conducted on the condition that the utmost measures to prevent infection are exercised.
Classes will be conducted both in person and online while exercising the utmost measures to
prevent infection. As for extracurricular activities of students, some extracurricular activities

are allowed, with the utmost consideration taken to prevent the spread of infection.

At the Graduate School of Economics and the Faculty of Economics, we continue to apply two
teaching methods. Many seminars and small-group tutorials are to be offered in-person or
hybrid style, while most of lectures are given through online. Recently, a survey was conducted
by COVID-19 response working group of the President's Assistants Association, which many
students and faculty members had responded. We thank you for your time to answer the

survey. The results will be utilized for COVID-19 countermeasures at the headquarters.

Vaccination of COVID-19 has made great strides in the last two weeks. Vaccinations at
workplaces will begin at various companies and organizations from this week. The
University of Tokyo will also be able to provide such vaccinations from early July. Last week,
a questionnaire about receiving COVID-19 vaccinations at UTokyo was released. If you are

considering receiving vaccination at the University, please answer as soon as possible.

COVID-19 infection has not ended yet, but it seems that we can finally see the light at the
end of the tunnel due to the acceleration of vaccination. I ask for your a little more patience

and continuous cooperation with us.

Dean of the Graduate School and Faculty of Economics, UTokyo
HOSHI Takeo



